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Office Holiday 

Closure 

Friday, December 24 
Friday, December 31 at 1:00 pm  

and Monday, January 3 
 

 

TAXES 
 A Monthly instalment payment pro-

gram is available. If your account is 

in good standing, forms for this are 

available at the town office.  A 10% 

penalty will be added to any out-

standing taxes as of January 1, 

2022. Contact us for details 
 

 

Council Updates 

If you have a complaint or con-

cern that needs to be addressed 

by council– please put in writing 

and forward to the Town Office.  

All New correspondence will be 

tabled at the next council meet-

ing.  Next Council meeting De-

cember  14 

 

Recycle Yard 

No we do NOT accept grass clip-

pings or yard debris, those need 

to go in your grey bin, we do 

however take branches, and 

trees, small electronics & batter-

ies.  

The Yard is open second Satur-

day of the month 10am-12noon 

for your debris. 

Our Mission statement: We support the sustainable growth of our diverse community by building 
solid  foundations for success and providing an exceptional quality of life through progressive 
governance!  Our Vision Statement: Town of Mundare is a growing community that we/you are 

proud to call HOME 

December 2021 

A Note From Public Works 
 
 

Please do not put flushable wipes, Lysol wipes, or terry cloths down the sewer (toilet or drains) As it plugs the 

sewer pumps and causes a back log and flooding in basements 

Thank—You  
 

To our generous  
donators toward the  

community  
challenge: 

 

Valerie Howery & 
Mark Shaw,  
Colin Zyla,  

Charlotte McKellar, 
Heather & Ken  

Petterson,  
Glen Rozumniak,  

Patrie Farms,  
 Mervin & Iris Hardy  
and Irene Talaga. 



 

 

Nurse Practitioner 
Has decided to reduce her days in Mundare as her bookings 

have been quite low. She will now be here every second Mon-

day.  In December she is scheduled to be here December 13 

and January 17and 31 

from 10am—4pm.   

Please call (587) 760-2406  

If the demand for appointments goes up, she will change her 

schedule accordingly 
 

Mundare Pub 
In order to stay open, I am requesting proof of COVID vac-

cination . 

Weekly promotion: Monday; Mundare Plate (all day) 

Tuesday; CaeSar day drink (all day);  

Wednesday; Wing night (4-11pm); 

Thursday; Free pool day;  

 Friday; Open Mic Day 

Business Hours: Monday - Saturday 12:00pm-10:00 pm 

Sunday Closed 
 

 Mundare Drop –in Centre 
Is selling Perogies!! 

$20.00 will get you 5 dozen in a bag. 

They have available: Cheddar and Potato, Cottage Cheese 

and Potato, as well as sauerkraut and potato. To get your 

order call  the Centre and leave a message at (780)764-

3959 or call Judie (780)632-9975 or Lois (780)764-3876 
  
Mundare Salon & Barber 
 

Open by appts only. (Must be vaccinated) No walk- ins at this 

time. 

 Bookings will be taken by phone (780)221-7193. "Kerry’s 

Closet" will now be open by appt only. New & gently used 

clothes & more. Selling new purses and backpacks as well. 

See you soon. 
 

Communities in Bloom 
 

These past weeks have been busy for our committee mem-

bers with preparations for the upcoming Christmas Extrava-

ganza on December 4, 2021.  We have decorated the MRC 

and float.  As well the phoning committee called the commu-

nity residents’ for donations towards the huge bake sale.  

Thank you for your very generous donations. (Names will be 

acknowledged in the next news letter.) We would like to 

acknowledge  the partnerships that make the event success-

ful. Mundare Library board and Town of Mundare. At this 

time we would like to wish you and your loved ones a very 

Merry Christmas and a happy and healthy  2022.    

 

Mundare AG Society (arena) 
 

Free Public skating Sundays from 5-6:30pm (Masks & 

covid Passport's Mandatory)  Schedule will be reevalu-
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What’s going on 

ated in January due to poor attendance. 
 

Royal Care Guardian Pharmacy 
Is Open. Please call (780) 764-3036) for your pre-

scription refill, or to book your vaccines. The door is 

locked but please knock and we will allow you in one 

at a time. Please be patient as it does take a bit of 

time to get to the door. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding, as 

we are doing our best to help. 
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Mary Immaculate Care Centre 
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Pictured:  
 
Back row left to right: 
 
Amanda M., Cheryl Z., 
Lesley M., Effie L., 
Susie T., Cindy P., 
Debbie G., Natalya P., 
Corey K., Libby A., 
Kayla I., Abelardo C. 
 
Front row left to right; 
 
Adirana C., Elizabeth 
N., Laurel W., Rhonda 
Y., Val R., Cindy B., 
Kerri Anne P.,  

Today was a great day at Mary Immaculate Care Centre...we had a chance to take a photo and say thank you to Val 
and Cindy, two quilters from the Chicken Coop Quilting shop in Mundare.  Val and her team of quilters, the Kalyna 
Country Quilters Guild, mad up 30 quilts for the residents last winter, in the heart of the pandemic lock down.  They 
then continued to sew up 65 more quilts for the entire staff at Mary Immaculate Care Centre.  The quilts brought 
much joy and color to the lives of each of the recipients during a very challenging time.  What an amazing way to 
express “Thanks for a tough job well done: during this pandemic.  
These ladies love doing what they do and there are always new items in the quilt shop to consider for gifts at any 
time of the year...and you do not need to be a quilter to enjoy these items!! 
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5128 50 Street, 

Mundare,  AB  T0B 3H0 

Phone: 780-764-3929 

Fax: 780-764-2003 

E-mail: reception@mundare.ca

L i b r a r y  n e w s  

WE ARE ON THE  
WEB 

WWW.MUNDARE.CA 
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Mundare Library is OPEN to the public with re-
strictions following Government of Alberta 
Guidelines– library capacity is restricted to 2 in-
dividuals plus the Library Manager (1/3 fire code 
capacity) 

 

Staff will be onsite on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 
10a.m. to 4p.m. Curbside pickup during the hours of 
opening for the Town of Mundare.  Books can be 
dropped off in the Book Return 
near the library door. 

 
Throughout the month of Decem-
ber the library will be open regular 
hours on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  
Santa will be arriving on Decem-
ber 4th to visit with families and 

children who have registered for Christmas photos 
with Santa.  Watch for the library float in the 
parade! 
 
New for January 2021! Mondays are program days 
at the library!  While the library will not be open 
to patrons, programs have been scheduled.  Check 
the bulletin boards by the library or stop by to sign 
up for programs.  Space is limited as the programs 
will be held inside the library  so registration is 
required.  Bring your program ideas and interests 
to the library staff. 
 
Evelyn Henke  
Library Manager, 
Mundare Municipal Public Library 

M u n d a r e  S c h o o l  

December has arrived and the tempo of school life 
and home life has definitely picked up!  Student pro-
gress reports were issued last week and it is a great 
opportunity for students and parents to re-evaluate 
strategies and celebrate their success!  
 
This year, our school will continue with supporting 
the Lamont County Food Bank as part of our com-
munity outreach.  Mundare School families have al-
ways been very generous and we encourage all town 
residents to support this worthy local cause.  By 
making a small donation (financial or food item), 
you make a great impact locally!  \We thank you, in 
advance, for supporting this initiative.  
 
 December will be a very busy month with a few 
skating opportunities, a rec swim, some yoga time 
and a student winter carnival!   
 

December truly will fly by!  I hope that the weather 
behaves and that you get a few moments to head to 
your local park or to Elk Island Park and spend 
some quality family time taking in some fun winter 
activities. 
 

The staff and students want to wish eve-
ryone a very happy and healthy 2022! 
All the best to you! 
 
William Korec, Med 
Principal 


